

FORESTRY COMMITTEE

TM OPENED THE MEETING AT 5:35 pm

TM showed a sample of Woolly Agedid from Hemlock trees, he found three in his yard so it is in NB. Will call in to Extension Service. Lots of Hemlock on Todd lot.

KD moved to accept minutes as amended, TM seconded. Unanimous

CB presented Treasurer's report see attached. Two reports as statements were not provided for last meeting. KD moved to accept both reports as corrected. GP seconded Unanimous.

Election of officers. KD moved to keep current slate of officers. MC seconded. Unanimous.

Christmas tree maintenance. Fence—need work party. TM set date for 8 AM Sat 19th. Will check on if we need to water or not.

TM scholarship College for Envir. Science or Forestry. A student going into sophomore year. Well received by committee; No amount attached. JC will draft statement for review of committee.

Sherborn Lot; Meeting with Dick P. suggested for week of 4th -8th potential date of June 6, Wed. TM will set up with Dick P.

TM has sent Colby and Folansbee lots are with Forester. TM will set up date for approval.

Red Pine harvest on Lydia dodge lot west, GP has been planning and doing contract. Sample from Extension Service. TM and GP will write for next meeting. Will have Marilyn scan and send to all of us.

Bob Todd has donated plan copier and his entire book collection. Also has several cases of marking paint. KD will see if we can store paint in Conservation Committee shed by PD.

Lydia dodge lot—Bridge on West Side. Was accident recently where horse went through. Per KD

Other briddges as well. Sherbvon lot-2 bridges there built by Boy Scouts. Questions of which body should maintain bridges; should forestry committee be responsible for maintaining bridges etc.

Committee will look at alternatives to see about bridges and then consider what to do and whom will pay? Speifications of bidges etc. Materials etc.

Also KD will contact Scott Hunter for Boy scouts to maintain.

Next meeting is June 11th.

Meetng adjourned GP KD